
Completing 'interim discharge letter' 

Sir?Dr Fairclough and colleague's letter reported 
that only 16% of their discharge letters sent to GPs 
were complete, and highlighted the problem of 
achieving high quality documentation (April 1992, 
pages 169-71 and July 1992, page 338). We therefore 
undertook an audit of the last one hundred general 
medical 'interim discharge letters' using the fourth 

copy of the form: 99% had details of the diagnosis and 
92% included the outpatient follow-up plans. This is a 
sustained improvement in quality and content of the 

discharge letter since its introduction 18 months ago. 
We recognise though, that maintaining an improve- 

ment requires continued effort and audit cycles; at 

present only 9% of the forms specified whether the let- 
ter had been sent by post or was given to the patient. A 

significant advantage of the new structured discharge 
letter is that completion can be readily monitored par- 
ticularly in specialties where there is a high turnover of 

junior staff. 
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